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January 29, 2024 

 
Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
There is no doubt that 2023 will be a year that will have its own section in the next edition of 
Trinity’s history book. I never imagined that I would be standing in the parking lot, not even a 
week after Easter, trying to find the right words to send to the congregation letting you all know 
that there had been a fire, and we would be out of the building for the foreseeable future. Less 
than 24 hours after the fire we gathered in the parking lot and had a church service that even 
included the baptism of a newborn baby. The events of that 24-hour period really sum up 2023 
for us. We had incredible challenges and incredible blessings that came about during and because 
of those challenges.  
 
In a troubled world filled with troubling situations, Christ’s words in John 14 give us the proper 
understanding of where and how Jesus takes care of us. “Peace I leave with you; my peace I give 
to you. Not as the world gives do I give to you. Let not your hearts be troubled, neither let them 
be afraid.” Those words were in the email I sent out early that Saturday morning and they rang 
in our ears as we moved our school operations, worked to have services in the building again, 
and have made plans and begun the important work of returning to our sanctuary.  
 
Your financial contributions in 2023 played a crucial role in supporting the work that our Lord has 
given us here at Trinity. I want to thank you for your gifts to Trinity and to tell you that I am 
grateful for the part you play in the life of our church. As we move into 2024, I want to encourage 
you in your life of Christian stewardship, as you give of your time, your talents, and you treasure. 
 
Included with this letter is your 2023 contribution statement. If you have questions or concerns 
about your statement, please do not hesitate to call the church office. Also, please contact the 
church office if you would like access to Trinity’s church information system, Breeze ChMS. This 
will give you basic directory information for the congregation as well as ongoing access to your 
contribution statement, which you may print at any time. If you would like to make a contribution 
toward the Sanctuary Project and have questions, please let us know. 
 
In Christ, 

Pastor Samuel Powell 
Pastor Powell 



 

  

 


